
Minutes from July 19, 2018 picnic meeting at Cascade Park 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Jon Cromer 

24 club members and 4 guest attended 

Don & Danyel Williams were approved as club members on first reading. Earl 

White 1st, Julie Folks 2nd, majority club members approved. Sandy White stated all 

supplies are good. Rocky Metts stated that all bills are paid now. Sandy Hansen 

stated that if members want emails on land access issues to let her know. Terry 

Folks recapped on the Challis field trip. Terry also said that the Crystal Park MT 

trip, hosted by the Salmon Rock club, has been cancelled. Possibly an impromptu 

field trip in August, a day trip, let Terry Folks know if interested. The club needs 

someone to bring a grill to next month’s meeting – Tony Funk volunteered to bring 

one. Jon Cromer got a call from a person in Burley that wants the club to come a 

give a presentation to his church group. Earl White has a kit at his house, Jon 

Cromer volunteered to help as long it is in the evening. Sandy White has the 

contact information. Last month’s minutes from the club meeting and from the 

Executive Board meeting were passed, Chris Funk 1st, Sandy White 2nd, club 

members approved. Jon Cromer stated that the club finances are doing well. Jon 

stated that the club’s CD’s will be converted into a safe money market account 

along with some funds out of checking to set up a club survival fund account. Jon 

stated that he would like to keep the club funding at current levels. The club might 

see more money spent on the club to benefit members and have better after 

meeting presentations/demonstrations. Rocky stated that the club trailers are 

needing some work done on them. Trailers need some roof sealing coating 

applied, some boards replaced, and tires checked. We need to set a weekend day 

in late August or September to get the work done. Door prize was won by Tony 

Funk. Mark L. commented on the Dismal Swamp trip. Meeting adjourned. Don 

Williams stated that he will be up at Crystal Park MT this coming weekend. Any 

club members can contact him for information. Don’s phone number is 208-537-

8610, email is MURICAONE@gmail.com. Don has been going there for 28 years. 

Any members going will be on their own accord. It will NOT be an official MVGC 

field trip. Sandy Hansen reporting secretary.  
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